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Dear Families,
The end of term is quickly approaching and 
we have a lot of activities planned for the end 
of term so please keep an eye on the website 
so you can stay informed. The weather is still 
warm so please make sure you send your 
children to school with sun cream on and a 
hat. 

Also I am looking for help from any graphic 
designers out there who might possibly be 
able to help with redesigning our “Schools 
Values Logo”. If you can help please email me 
on head@chestnutsprimary.com and I can 
give you more information.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mrs Horwood

 • Friday 6th July - 9:15am  
– Year 1 (joint) assembly

 • Tuesday 10th July - 9:30am  
– Reception and KS1 Sports day

 • Wednesday 11th July - 9:30am  
– KS2 Sports day

 • Thursday 12th July - 3:30pm–5pm  
– International Evening

 • Friday 13th July  
– Year 6 End of Year Trip

 • Monday 16th July  
– Start of Science Week

 • Monday 16th July  
– Year 2 End of Year Concert

 • Monday 16th July - 6pm  
– Year 6 show

 • Tuesday 17th July - 2:30–4pm  
– Rock Steady Concert

 • Wednesday 18th July - 10:45am  
– Nursery End of Year Celebration

 • Wednesday 18th July  
– Year 1 to Kentish Town Farm

 • Wednesday 18th July  
– Year 3 and Year 5 to Cinema

 • Wednesday 18th July - 10am  
– Guitar Concert

 • Wednesday 18th July - 2:30pm  
– Y6 End of Year Assembly

 • Thursday 19th July  
– Fire Brigade visiting Year 2 and Year 5

 • Friday 20th July - 2pm  
– End of Term

Dates for your diary

ON YOUR MARKS, GET SET, GO!!

Late arrivals week commencing 25th June

YEAR GROUP LATE ARRIVALS

Reception 9

1 1

2 10

3 5

4 10

5 4

6 9

LET’S ALL BE  
EARLY - EAGER – ENGAGED - EDUCATED

If you have children in Year 6, please can you ensure 
that they bring back any school items, such as library 
books next week.

Thank you.

Also, if your child loves to read please check out the 
Summer Reading Challenge at your local library. 
Please see the flyer here:

Library News Nursery End Of The Year 
Celebration Assembly and 
Picnic

On Wednesday 18th July 2018

At 10:45 at Nursery (if your child 
is block 2 please bring them at 
10:30am)

We will then go to Chestnuts 
Park for our picnic.

(Please be aware that we won’t 
be able to go to the park if we 
do not have enough parents 
present, if you are not able to 
attend please let us know early).

You will need to provide a pack 
lunch for your child on that day, 
Remember! No sweets, fizzy 
drinks and Nothing containing 
nuts.

Thank you for your ongoing 
support,

The Nursery Team

The last day of term is Friday 20th July.  
Please be advised that school will finish at 2pm.

Sports Day

Both Sports Days (Infants on Tuesday 10th 
July and Juniors on Wednesday 11th July) 
will take place in Chestnuts Park from 
about 9:30am. All parents and carers are 
welcome to come along and cheer their 
children on and also join in the fun!

If the weather is going to be hot please 
make sure your child is wearing sun cream, 
a hat and has plenty of water.

International Evening

Tickets are now 
available from the 
school office. One 
ticket will admit one 
family of two adults 
and two children.

Please remember to 
bring a dish along to 
share.

Despite the hot weather on Monday the 
staff and the pupils challenged each other 
to a netball match. It was fiercely contested 
as both sides are very competitive. Two 
games were played and the pupils proved 
to be worthy challengers to the staff. Year 5 
played first and drew 5:5 with the staff. Year 
6 beat the staff 11:6. Well done all who took 
part.

Staff Pupil Netball Match

Reminder



New, Returning and Changing Staff

We are very pleased to welcome back 
Ms Pieri and Ms Yong this month who 
are returning to school after the births of 
their children. Ms Pieri will be teaching in 
Seacole Class with Ms Ryan and Ms Yong 
will be teaching in Mozart Class with Ms 
Griffiths. 

We are also pleased to be welcoming 
back Ms Hodnett after maternity leave 
who will be returning in September to 
teach Donaldson Class with Ms Mower. 

We also have two completely new 
members of staff joining us in September. 
Ms Gordon is starting her teaching career 
with us and will be in Gandhi Class and 
Mr Gooden is joining us from a school in 
Hackney and will be teaching in Rowling 
Class. We hope they will be very happy 
here.

We also want to congratulate Ms Aida 
Sulejmanovic who has completed her 
teacher training and in September will be 
teaching in Dahl Class.

We would also like to take this opportunity 
to thank Ms Pantelis who has stepped into 
the breach all year in Seacole Class and 
done a wonderful job alongside Ms Ryan.

A big congratulations also goes to 
Ms McNichol who has finished her 
secondment in West Green School and is 
now moving on to be Deputy Head at a 
school in Islington.

Chestival

What a fantastic day we had with Chestival 
on Saturday. Even though the weather 
was almost too hot we kept going and 
the event was a real success. A big THANK 
YOU to the marvellous PSA who organised 
the entire event and also a massive thank 
you to everyone who helped on the day, 
donated items for the tombola, baked 
incredible cakes and who came along to 
support us on the day. We are delighted to 
let you know that we raised £4300!

Chestnuts Bake Off

Thank you to everyone who baked for our Bake Off competition – Wow! we had some 
fantastic cakes. Enjoy some mouth watering pictures!

Uniform

We apologise but at the moment we are 
having trouble with our uniform provider. 
Tesco Direct have just informed us that 
they will not be able to supply our uniform 
any more. Thus we have been frantically 
looking for a new supplier. We are on the 
brink of making 
a deal with a 
new company 
so please bear 
with us and we 
will shortly be 
announcing 
where our 
uniform can be 
obtained.


